Parish Council Report
 September 2017
At our meeting after the summer break, the Parish Council concentrated on two main issues: the proposal to set up a group to pursue the preparation of a Neighbourhood Plan and discussions with the Club and the Birbury management Committee on how best to achieve our agreed aim of a joint approach on the future of the whole building.
A separate article sets out the result of the consultation with villagers about the Neighbourhood Plan.  The council has a statutory role in this process while not being the lead on it.  We have a responsibility to ensure the process of putting together a plan (that will be put to a referendum) is transparent and open, and the group which is taking it forward has already shown that this is their priority too. Our Clerk reminded us that all meetings of the Neighbourhood Plan Group should be open to any resident wishing to attend. The challenge will be to attract as wide a spectrum of interests as possible to participate in the process, and it was pleasing to hear that, already, seventeen people have expressed a willingness to be involved.  
Discussions have taken place over the summer on the future of the Club/Birbury building, and there will be tri-partite meeting before the end of September to try to develop a joint approach which will lead to Birdingbury developing a Village Community resource, as was strongly recommended in our Parish Plan.  Watch this space!
Although I promised my fellow councillors NOT to mention dog fouling ever again, the fact that we received at least five complaints about this over the summer leads me to raise it once more.  Most of these come from dog owners themselves, who despair that they are being let down by a few unsocial offenders.  Please – just pick it up and take it to your own bin, and don’t hang the bag on the nearest hedge!
Do feel free to contact any of the councillors, or the Clerk, about any local issue, or come along to our next meeting

Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place at:

7.30pm on Tuesday 17th October 2017 in the Birbury
